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Mr Chairman

1.   have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on the
Organisation of Work for the second part of the resumed 69th Session of the Fifth
Committee.

2. The Group wishes to reiterate our support for the work that you, Mr Chair, and the
other Members of the Bureau are doing to ensure the smooth functioning of the Committee.
We would also like to express our support for the work done by the ACABQ and the
Secretariat to facilitate the negotiations of the Fifth Committee and look forward to being able
to count on them again during this Session. The Group, furthermore, expects constructive
engagement and frank dialogue with our partners during this Session.

3. We Would also like to welcome Mr Yukio Takasu the Under-Secretary General for
Management, Ms Bettina Tucci Bartsiotas,ÿAssistant-Secretary General, Controller, Office of
Programme Planning, Budget and Accounts and Mr Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chair of the ACABQ to the
meeting today.

Mr Chairman

4. The Fifth Committee has a very heavy workload to be dealt with during the month of
May. Member States have to consider a large .number of reports during the next four (4)
weeks. It is therefore regrettable that we once again have to register our concern with the
late submission of a substantial number of reports. The unfortunate situation impacts on the
ability of Member States to consider the reports in detail and prepare adequately in advance
for the session. Having to deal with reports that have not been translated into all the official
languages of the United Nations, also present challenges to a number of delegations.

5. The Group of 77 and China is concerned with the tendency whereby budgets for
peacekeeping operations are submitted late and in breach of the six-week rule set by the
General Assembly.  The size of the peacekeeping budget of the United Nations has
increased significantlY over the past few years.  Member States however, are put in a
position where we have less and less time each year to complete our consideration of the
resource requirements and policy aspects of peacekeeping operations. This undermines the
oversight role of the General Assembly and does not provide us with the necessary
assurances that the resources are used in the most effective manner. We expect that the
Secretariat will continue their efforts to comply with the provisions of General Assembly
resolutions, which ultimately should be part and parcel of the efforts to increase the
accountability of the Secretariat to the Assembly.

6. Another concern for the Group is the fact that the ACABQ is expected to deal with an
increasing number of reports within the same number of scheduled work weeks allocated to
them a number of years ago.
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